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Boston University Office of Research Compliance
85 East Newion Street, Suite 810

Baston, Massachusetts 02218
T R17-A5R-7RARA F A17.3RALTRRR

October 12, 2021

Brent Morse, DVM, DACLAM

Director, Division of Compliance Oversight
Office of Laboratory Animal Welfare
National Institutes of Health

Rockledge 1, Suite 360, MSC 7982

6705 Rockledge Drive

Bethesda, MD 20892-7982

Dear Dr, Morse:

Boston University, in accordance with Assurance D16-0020 PHS Policy IV.F.3., provides
this final report of serious noncompliance with the PHS Poli., .....ciuws ww and Use of Laboratory
Animals. A preliminary report of this incident was provided to OLAW via voicemail on 9/30/21.

On 9/23/21, an Animal Science Center (ASC) technician found two moribund mice that had undergone
surgery the previous day; these mice were cuthanized per veterinary order. Two other mice that also had
surgery the previous day were bright, alert, and responsive. There was no documentation of analgesia
administration or postoperative records available as described in the approved protocol.

The JACUC discussed the incident at its October 5, 2021 meeting. The Committee accepted the following
corrective and preventive actions:

The lab member agreed to provide buprenorphine at I pm on 9/23/21.

The PAM Program Manager contacted the lab member twice on 9/27/21 for information and
requested surgical and post-operative monitoring records. No records were provided, and the lab
member described an issue with the vaporizers during surgery.

The Veterinary Services Manager checked the vaporizers in question and found no issues. The
vaporizers have since been used without incident.

The PAM Program Manager reminded the PI and lab member on 10/4/21 about adherence to the
approved protocol and sent institutional policies on surgery, recordkeeping, and suggested forms,

The JACUC further required:

Surgical records are to be maintained at the room level,

Presurgical notification and postsurgical records are to be provided to the Veterinarian for the next
three months.

The IACUC Chair requested that the PI voluntarily stop surgery until retraining has occurred.

A meeting with the PI, lab member, PAM Program Manager, and Veterinarian was held on 10/8/21
for retraining. Topics discussed included the incident, what to do if there are problems, how to keep
surgery and post-procedure monitoring records, and switching to Buprenorphine SR.

A for-cause PAM visit will be scheduled.

The animals were supported by: NIDDK R21DK119740-01 and 1R0IHL 149759-01

Boston University is committed to protecting the welfare of animals used in research. Should you have any
questions regarding this report, please let me know.
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